
     Calendar of Events 

April 2025 
April 2 - Chamber of Commerce ‘Coffee 
Connections,’ 8-9 a.m., Glas Coffeehouse, 511 
N. Main Street, Shawano.  This is a great 
opportunity to make connections with other 
business people, build relationships and learn 
from each other.  Attendees introduce 
themselves and their business to the entire 
group. No RSVP necessary. 

Apr. 8 - WRBA Hard Hat Happy Hour, Floors 
Unlimited, 5:45 p.m., Shawano. Drawings for 
prizes, 50/50 and attendance raffle at 6:30 
p.m. RSVP LINK: 
www.wolfriverbuilders.org/register 

Apr. 22 - WRBA Board of Directors Meeting, 
5:45 p.m., The Pad, Shawano 

May 7 - Chamber of Commerce ‘Coffee 
Connections,’ 8-9 a.m., Glas Coffeehouse, 511 
N. Main Street, Shawano.  No RSVP necessary. 

May 13 - WRBA Sporting Clays Outing - J&H 
Game Farm, Shiocton. Registration form is 
inside, or register www.wolfriverbuilders.org 

 

 

Mission Statement 
 

The Wolf River Builders Association’s purpose 
is to serve as an advocate and resource for 
area building industry professionals, while 

supporting a commitment to our community 
through leadership and education. 

  

 

 

April 
Hard Hat Happy Hour   

When: Tuesday, April 8th 

Where: Floors Unlimited 
1350 E. Green Bay Street, Shawano 

 
Networking, food & drink:  5:45 p.m. 

Drawings: 6:30 p.m. (50/50 raffle, door 
prizes, attendance raffle) 

PLEASE RSVP AS SOON AS 
POSSIBLE 

PLEASE help us plan by  
letting us know you will attend 

by Monday, April 7 
At www.wolfriverbuilders.org/register,            

or via Email -  
wolfriverbuilders@gmail.com 

Progressive Attendance Pot  
$40 for April 

Door Prize donations  
always welcome!   

 

We hope to see you there!       

http://www.wolfriverbuilders.org/register
http://www.wolfriverbuilders.org
http://www.wolfriverbuilders.org/register


From your President 

It’s been a slow start to our Wisconsin Spring 
but in time I’m sure we’ll see the lush green from 
all this late wintry precipitation. I hope everyone is 
doing well after the latest ice storm that has left 
many without power and a lot of clean up. 

Thank you to those members who 
joined us for our last Breakfast 
Meeting at Farm Inn. Benjamin Krull 
with the Wolf River Youth 
Apprenticeship Consortium 
presented to the group and I hope 
that local members will be  
following up and trying to find 
suitable apprentices in their fields 

for the coming summer and into the next school 
year.  

The apprenticeship program is a great way to 
help young prospective workers gain hands-on 
experience in a field they may hope to later pursue, 
all while balancing a school schedule and 
extracurricular activities.  

Our next outing is a Hard Hat Happy Hour at 
Floors Unlimited on April 8th. Also, mark your 
calendars for our annual Sporting Clay Shoot 
coming up on May 13th. We still have several 
station sponsorships available. They are $35 each. 

In other news, there will be a lot of talk coming 
up as the new tariff plans will be rolled out over the 
next couple of days. The NAHB has been lobbying 
for the housing sector in pushing for minimum 
tariffs on building supplies and other goods. We 
hope for suitable outcomes as housing costs are 
always a concern for consumers and lenders across 
the United States. 

One recent win for small business came with 
the Fincen as they made a final ruling that BOI 
reporting requirements will apply to foreign 
companies only. I remember last year having to 
report this information that could be found easily 
as all the information is given on our tax filings. In 
the end a bill for $349 was paid and recently in 
March they tried to charge the same amount to my 
credit card, luckily it was flagged as fraud and I 
denied the request.  

Please see the link below for more. 
https://www.nahb.org/blog/2025/03/fincen-boi-fin
al-rule 

As always, please continue to utilize and 
network with other members and don’t be afraid to 
reach out and ask for help if needed. Stay involved 
with our local association by marking events on 
your calendar and finding a representative to 
attend. Please take part in our member benefits as 
well and if your company would like to offer a 
member benefit please reach out to Nathan or 
myself. 

Have a great month and I look forward to 
networking with you soon. 

 
Sincerely,  
Bryce Szymanski 

 
   

 

Kwik Trip Gift Cards  
 

Your purchase helps support our organization 
 

We are able to order gift card amounts of  
$5 · $10 · $20 · $25 · $50 · $100 · $200 · $500 

as well as $30 Car Wash Cards ($36 value) 
and $22.50 Grocery-only cards ($25 value) 

 

Visit our online store under the MORE tab at 
wolfriverbuilders.org 

A limited number of cards are also available at any 
of our general membership meetings. 

 

 
 

Upcoming Events/Meetings  

April 8 - Hard Hat Happy Hour - Floors Unlimited 
May 13 - Sporting Clays Shoot - J&H Game Farm 
June 10 - Picnic - Kuckuk Park, Shawano 
JULY - NO MEETING 
August 5 - Golf Outing - Golden Sands, Cecil 

BOLD = PUBLIC EVENT / Spread the word! 

    Please invite member prospects to membership 
meetings!  We’ll pay for their meal for the first 
meeting to give them the opportunity to see what 
we are all about.  We’ll also give you a $10 Kwik 
Trip Card for bringing them!  Share our membership 
info by sharing this link: WRBA Potential Member 
Letter 
 

https://www.nahb.org/blog/2025/03/fincen-boi-final-rule
https://www.nahb.org/blog/2025/03/fincen-boi-final-rule
https://wolfriverbuilders.org/online-store
https://docs.google.com/document/d/17txMu90nszWYMopZ76_7U9eo4ttP6_JzrTeZfNMsOmk/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/17txMu90nszWYMopZ76_7U9eo4ttP6_JzrTeZfNMsOmk/edit?usp=sharing


Lego Home Contest winners 

      We put out a call for Lego Builders to send in 
photos of their creations. We chose a team entry 
and five individual entries to win our prizes.  
    The team entry received a $25 Culver’s Gift Card 
and a $25 Shawano Cinema Certificate. Each 
individual entry received a $15 Culver’s Gift Card 
and a $15 Shawano Cinema Gift Certificate donated 
by Bryan Nemetz Construction and Knope Heating 
& Air Conditioning! Congratulations! 

Ava Herrmann (age 10) and Jaxton Herrmann (age 7) of 
Embarrass built this two story modern home together. 

 
Ryder Mathews, age 6 of Shawano, designed a colorful 
home featuring a wall of windows and a parking area.

Peyton Sumnicht, age 7 of Shawano, created a 
colorful two-story modern home design. 

Riley Coffey, age 8 of Shawano, built a future-themed 
home. His details include front door security with 
green laser blaster for bad guys; a backyard skate park 
and bike ramp; kitchen with stove, refrigerator and 
chef; garage for his jeep and motorcycle; White Falcon 
Spacecraft and a spaceship for the dad to go to work.

Brooklynn Sumnicht, age 9 of Shawano, created a 
tropical paradise mini-home. 

Maddux Mathews, age 10 of Shawano, created a 
modest one story home. 



Registration open for WBA events 
 
     Registration is currently open for the June 
Member Meeting Day and Celebration of Housing, 
both taking place at the Radisson Hotel in La Crosse 
on Thursday, June 26.  

To book a room, call 608-784-6680 and mention 
the Wisconsin Builders Association block. Deadline 
to reserve within the block is Monday, May 26. 

-King Rooms: $149 
-Double Queen Rooms: $159 
The WB Foundation Golf Outing is set to take 

place Friday, June 27 at The Golf Club at Cedar 
Creek in Onalaska. 

 

Badger Craftsman deadline April 11 

Think your work stands among the best in 
Wisconsin homebuilding? Now’s your chance to 
prove it! The Badger Craftsman Awards celebrate 
excellence in craftsmanship, innovation, and 
dedication to the industry. Don’t miss this 
opportunity to gain well-deserved recognition and 
showcase your talent. 

There are also categories for associate 
members available. Take advantage of this 
opportunity to showcase your outstanding 
achievements!  

Only members of the Wisconsin Builders 
Association are eligible to enter. Projects must have 
been completed between Jan. 1, 2023 through Dec. 
31, 2024. Entries must be submitted online through 
WBA’s website platform within the appropriate 
category. Additional requirements are detailed on 
the respective category pages.  

Each entry must be a separate project. Multiple 
entries per company are allowed in any category; 
maximum of four categories entered per company. 

Winning projects cannot be entered in 
back-to-back years. 

Entry fee for each submission is $75.00. 
Deadline to submit is Friday, April 11. 

Public voting on each category will open April 
Wednesday, April 16 and will close on Wednesday, 
May 14. 

Award winners will be announced during the 
Celebration of Housing Event. Exposure for winning 
companies include: 

● The use and marketing privileges of the Badger 
Craftsman Awards winner logo 

● Your company logo, a color photo of project, 
and link to your website featured for 12 months 
on the WBA website 

● A statewide press release highlighting Badger 
Craftsman Award winners 

● Notification of award to local HBA Executive 
Officer for possible inclusion in local HBA 
newsletter/emails 

● Feature in fall issue of the Badger Builder 
magazine 

● Feature in WBA’s e-newsletter 
● Photos of you with your award will be taken at 

the presentation and made available to you 

 To register, please visit 
https://www.wisbuild.org/badgercraftsman 
 
 

Membership News 

Memberships Renewed – Welcome Back! 

● Perry Seamless Gutters - Parker Perry 
● Torborgs Shawano Lumber - Jim Torborg 
● Moede and Sons Inc - Curt Moede 

Members – Renewal Due February 
● Schneider & Son’s Landscaping Inc. - Angela 

Schneider 
● The Sherwin Williams Company - John Zovnic 

Members – Renewal Due April 
● AbbyBank - Samantha Olson 
● Hawkeye Hearth & Home - Dale Hawkinson 

 

 
 

https://association.wisbuild.org/eventcalendar/Details/wba-member-bod-meeting-1226241?sourceTypeId=Website
https://association.wisbuild.org/eventcalendar/Details/2025-celebration-of-housing-1293017?sourceTypeId=Website
https://association.wisbuild.org/eventcalendar/Details/wb-foundation-golf-outing-1226242?sourceTypeId=Website
https://www.wisbuild.org/badgercraftsman


Progressive Attendance  Drawing 

   The name drawn for 

the $20 pot at the March Breakfast 

Meeting was Knope Heating & Air 

Conditioning. A representative was in 

attendance to claim the prize, so the 

pot at the April Hard Hat Happy Hour 

will grow to $40. 

Unfamiliar with the “Progressive” Attendance 
Drawing”?   For each General Membership 

Meeting, each member will have a chip with a 
number that corresponds to their name placed 

in the bucket, whether the member is in 
attendance or not.   

If present and your name (#) is drawn, you will 
win the pot!  If you are not present and your 

name is drawn, the pot will grow by $20 for the 
next meeting or Hard Hat Happy Hour event.  
Minimum pot will always be $20.  It costs you 
nothing, but you could be a winner if you’re 

there! 
Make sure you are there to win if 

your name (#) is called!  
 

 
Health Insurance Plan available 

 
Take a look at cost-effective options with 

superior health care provider networks that are 
available through the partnership of the Wolf River 
Builders Association and the Wisconsin Builders 
Association (WBA). New and existing members can 
take advantage of this opportunity to choose 
coverage from WPS Health Insurance and Arise 
Health Plan. You get help controlling costs and 
navigating a complex health care system through 
special pricing exclusively for members. 

If you are interested in reviewing the options, 
contact: Michael Schiewer - The Insurance Center 
Inc. at 608.273.3855 Membership is not required 
to receive a quote, but membership is required to 
receive the quoted policy! 

 
 

Wolf River Builders Association 
  2024/2025 Board of Directors 

 

President  Bryce Szymanski 

  Lakeview Revival WI Inc. 

  1005 S. Sawyer St. 
  Shawano, WI 54166 

  Mobile: 715-304-8005 

     

President  Stacy Herman 

Elect  BankFirst 

  835 E. Green Bay St. 
  Shawano, WI 54166 

  Work: 715-201-0390 

 

Treasurer  Don Pedersen 
 KerberRose, S.C. 
 115 E. Fifth Street 

  Shawano, WI  54166 

  Work: 715-526-9400 

 

Secretary Bryan Nemetz 

  Bryan Nemetz Construction 

  W8885 Oak Avenue 

  Shawano, WI  54166 

  Mobile: 715-853-7104 

   
Builder  John Maule – Maule Construction LLC  
Directors           (Work: 715-745-2256) 

       
Greg Brown – SCHS Trades Program 

                           (Work: 715-526-2175) 

            
Associate     Jess Kosnicki - BankFirst 
Directors           (Work: 715-201-0390)  

  Alex Tessar - Alex Tessar Enterprise Inc. 
           (Mobile: 715-701-3891) 

    
State   Greg Brown – SCHS Building Trades 
Director   

 
Executive Nathan Falk  

Officer        Email:  wolfriverbuilders@gmail.com 

                 Website:   www.wolfriverbuilders.org 

  Ph:  715-853-2310 

 

mailto:wolfriverbuilders@gmail.com
https://wolfriverbuilders.org


 

Hard Hat  
Happy Hour 

 

 
A networking event for our builder and associate 

members, as well as prospective members! 
Tuesday, April 8, 2025 

 

Floors Unlimited 
1350 E. Green Bay St., Shawano 

 
 

Networking / food & beverage: 
5:45-6:30 p.m. - drawings at 6:30 

There is no guest charge. Please pre-register the names of those attending on our 
website at www.wolfriverbuilders.org/register or email wolfriverbuilders@gmail.com 

 

We are also looking for door prizes for the event - please e-mail us at wolfriverbuilders@gmail.com or 
call us at 715-853-2310 if you have something to bring.    

Event sponsored by: 

 

 

http://www.wolfriverbuilders.org/register
mailto:wolfriverbuilders@gmail.com
mailto:wolfriverbuilders@gmail.com


2025 WRBA 
Sporting Clays 

Outing 
 

 Tuesday, May 13    (General Membership Meeting to follow)    
 

J & H Game Farm   Located 1-1/2 miles west of Navarino off Hwy 156 - 
W5810 J & H Road  From Shawano, take County Road K (Hwy 187) south to Hwy 156, 
Shiocton, WI   Left on 156 to J & H Road on right.  Follow to end. 
715-758-8134 

   Registration: 4:20 – 5:00 p.m. 
   Shooting:  Starts at 4:30 p.m., last group out at 5:00 p.m. 
   Networking:  5:45 – 6:30 p.m.     
   Dinner:  6:30 p.m.  (Meeting to follow) 
 

(No alcohol allowed prior to shooting) 
 

Price to shoot – 50 targets per round – $25 
Groups of 4 to 6 preferred, but we will put you with a group if needed 

Requirements:  50 rounds of shells & shotgun.  Shells are available at J & H - 
Two boxes (12 gauge or 20 gauge) - $20.00 including tax. 

 

Dinner: $15/person   (As always, one meal per membership is free) 

Alcohol:  Beer and soda are available at J & H (after shooting for sporting clays participants).   

If you would like to bring your own beer/liquor/wine/soda, you are welcome to do so. 
   

Please RSVP (number attending / # of rounds desired / station sponsorship) by May 9th  

at www.wolfriverbuilders.org or email – wolfriverbuilders@gmail.com. 
 

We are also looking for door prizes.   Cancellations will be accepted until Monday, May 12th at 9:00 a.m. 

Event sponsored by: 

 

http://www.wolfriverbuilders.org
mailto:wolfriverbuilders@gmail.com


https://www.nahb.org/nahb-community/member-benefits/savings


 

https://www.nahb.org/nahb-community/member-benefits/savings


https://www.nahb.org/nahb-community/member-benefits/savings


 

https://wolfriverbuilders.org/our-members
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